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A percutaneous placement of a pigtail catheter
was required and a gastrocolic fistula was suspected.

Gastrocolic fistulas are uncommon. They have
been historically observed as a  complication of gas-
tric or colon cancer, but also occur as a complication
of benign conditions.1-4

An esophageal stent was positioned from the
inferior third segment of the esophagus into the gas-
tric pouch by upper endoscopy and under fluoros-
copic guidance. An upper gastrointestinal series per-
formed in the first postoperative day showed no evi-
dence of leak from the fistula (Figure 3). The
patient was discharged home on 7th postoperative
day after resumption of normal oral intake. Seven
weeks later, the stent was retrieved by endoscopy.
The patient eventually required laparoscopic sur-
gery to resolve a recurrent gastocolic fistula. The
safety and feasibility of stent implantation for treat-
ment of gastrocolic fistula are discussed.

There are several reports of small case series or
animal studies using endoluminal procedures in the
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Figure 3. Upper gastrointestinal series in the first postoperative day.

literature. Kriwanek et al reported significant results
in their experience with the use of stents for treat-
ment of leaks after bariatric surgery.2,5,6 The short-
term results are promising, with a primary closure
rate of 84% and immediate resumption of oral fee-
ding after stenting.2,3 Esophageal stent placement
(endoluminal technique) is an effective and new
strategy for the treatment of upper gastrointestinal
enteric fistulas and may be performed safely to treat
complications after bariatric surgery.
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